#### TILE KILN RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

#### NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

### **COMMITTEE MEETING**

## HELD ON 19<sup>th</sup> MAY 2008

**Present:** Roy (Chairman), John, Peter, Jan, Claire, Pat, Dave and Arthur.

1) **Apologies:** Linda and Adrian.

# 2) Minutes of meeting held on 28<sup>th</sup> April 2008

These were agreed after the following amendment: The road mentioned as being in a poor condition was Osprey Way, and not Goshawk Drive.

## 3) Matters arising:

- a) John had written to the Highways Department thanking them for the prompt attention given to the poor road condition in Osprey Way.
- b) Roy had asked Jackie Lane for another "walk about" and it was agreed that this would take place during the week commencing 9<sup>th</sup> June.

### 4) Financial Report

John reported that there had been no changes since the last meeting.

### 5) **BEV**

Roy asked that the rules for the Garden Competition be made obvious in the next issue of BEV. Several committee members put forward suggestions for items to be included and Dave and Claire made a note of these in readiness for a draft copy to be printed.

### 6) **Neighbourhood Watch**

The Speed Watch exercise was discussed and was agreed to be successful. A further Speed Watch exercise was thought to be planned shortly.

7) **Date of next meeting:** 7<sup>th</sup> July, venue to be agreed. It was agreed that the A.G.M. be held on 29<sup>th</sup> September. The Minutes of the last A.G.M. will now be put on the website.

### 8) Any other business

- a) Roy mentioned several new items that had been put on the website.
- b) It was suggested that Jackie Lane be asked if a sign (i.e. Welcome) could be erected at the entrance to Tile Kiln.

# 9) "Remember when....."

All committee members took part in an informal chat about things remembered from the past, some of which were news to Claire and Dave who were the "young ones".....

The meeting ended at 9.30 p.m. with a vote of thanks for Claire and Dave's hospitality.